

The Kindharts

Field Director for Mexico and Central America Administrator for MWBM Interim Director for MGPI

April/May 2022

Dear Pastor and praying friends,

Greetings in the lovely name of our risen Saviour! So grateful for the reality of an empty tomb. That truth can sure give you a heart full of joy in knowing we don't just have a religion, we have redemption!

We trust you had a wonderful Resurrection Sunday at your church. We certainly did where we were at, and I heard from some of our missionaries in Mexico and Central America, and the Lord was greatly blessing there too! He loves to meet with His children as they worship Him all around the world.

Speaking of around the world, thank you so much for your prayers and support for our family and for all the missionaries you support and pray for. This is what our risen Saviour told us to do just before He ascended into heaven. "Go ye into all the world and preach the Gospel!" Thank you for doing that through your missions program.

The Lord has certainly blessed us in allowing us to serve Him through Macedonia World Baptist Missions for nearly 37 years. A great number of you have supported and prayed for us since we started out with MWBM. Most of you know that we did mission work even before coming with MWBM. All we can say is God has been faithful. Yes, we have failed Him many times, but Jesus never fails!

I know if we look around us in the world today it would be easy to become discouraged. But if we look up to the Lord and into His word, we will be encouraged to keep on keeping on. The trumpet could sound at any time, but until then let's pray for each other and continue to reach out to a lost and dying world. Soon the last soul that will make up the bride of Christ will say, "Lord save me!" I was recently privileged to make a trip to Mexico and preach in some special services there in the church my

family and I worked in for many years. This is a picture of the last Sunday morning of our meetings. This was their Anniversary service and what a blessed time we had. It is such a joy to see how the



Lord continues to bless there. What happens in these works are a part of your missions program and efforts. To God be the glory.

We hope to be able to make some more trips to Mexico and Central America soon so pray the Lord will lead us in that. Some of their countries are still pretty tight on their Covid restrictions. I am sure glad we are getting past that here. Airline tickets are up, but God still provides for us to do His will.

We try to thank you in every letter for your faithful prayers and support for our family and ministry. Once again, thank you from the bottom of our hearts. You are a big part of everything we are able to do for the Lord.

Gred A. Kindhart

Fred & Sherry Kindhart cell 864-915-8281

